
SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - August 9, 2024

Open House - August 15
Join us August 15 from 6:30-8:30 to see the new auditorium and meet
Mr. Venema, Dr. Aukes and their families! Light refreshments will be
served.

There will be a special spot for alumni to gather and school tours for
them to see the updates and changes throughout the school!

Save the Date - Back to School Night!
Save the date for Thursday, August 22, from 6-8 PM for Back to
School night at ACA! This is for students begindergarten through 12th
grade. There will also be meetings for certain grades; if you have a
child in one of those grades, please plan to attend that meeting!

6:00 - New Parent Meeting for students begindergarten through
12th grade or parents who'd like an ACA refresher!
(Auditorium)
6:20 - 6th Grade Parent Meeting (Auditorium)
6:40 - 9th Grade Parent Meeting (Auditorium)
7:00 - 12th Grade Parent Meeting (Auditorium)

Things to do that evening:
Get your back to school pictures taken tonight at our photo
booth!
Check your desk or homeroom for ACA apparel, athletic
passes, PTF info sheet, and the annual report!
Have questions? See our leadership team in the cafeteria!
Stop by your classroom or homeroom to drop off your supplies and meet your teacher!

Sports Interest Form for 2024-2025
If your high school student is interested in participating in a fall sport, the form below MUST be filled out by
Monday morning for your child to be able to participate in practice on Monday. Junior high students must fill out the
form as well, but practice will not begin on Monday.

If your student plans to play sports at ACA this year, we are encouraging you to fill out the concussion form now
and turn it into the office. The physical form needs to be filled out for each current year keeping in mind expiration
dates from the last physical.

http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&nav=acc78182-7b5a-4c89-ade4-eb96eb502ec1


ACA Sports Participation Form

Physical Form Concussion Form

Back to School Bash!
You're invited to join us Friday, August 23, for the PTF's Back to School Bash! This will be held at Sandpiper
Recreation Area in Polk City and will have a potluck and a social time for the students and parents. We will not be
holding Principals and Popsicles in the Park this year, so the Bash will be a great opportunity for students to connect
with each other before school begins.

Board of Directors Annual Retreat Recap
The Board of Directors met last week for their annual strategic planning retreat. They spent time in devotions, team
building, and reviewing priorities from the past year, and began discussing topics to focus on for the 2024-25 school
year. They include articulating board priorities and provide communication channels between the board, admin and
association, and long-term planning and land assessment. The board also identified several projects that they plan to
accomplish this year, including setting tuition, salaries and budget for 2025-26, revising the board nomination
process, updating ByLaws, and continuing to review and revise policies. 

Regular board meetings will be scheduled on the first Thursday of the month and work sessions will be on the third
Thursdays, as needed. Fireside Chats will be held in September, November, January, and March; with the Annual
Association Meeting in May. Fireside Chats are a time for you to hear updates from the board and administration
and ask questions. Those dates will be announced soon and can be found on the school calendar when they are set.

The first Fireside Chat will be on Thursday, September 5. We hope to see you there!

New Lunch Vendor!
We have heard the feedback on school lunch program. Over the summer ACA
looked in to multiple options for school lunches. We are excited to announce
we will be partnering with Smokey D's for school lunches for 2024-2025!
Smokey D’s is committed to supporting the educational mission of Ankeny
Christian by providing wholesome, satisfying meals that help students thrive
academically. By delivering high-quality, minimally processed meals, Smokey
D’s brings a trusted name in culinary excellence to our school’s lunch
program. The lunch program will feature a wide variety of fruits and
vegetables, with portion sizes carefully tailored to be age appropriate,
providing the right amount of food for each student’s nutritional needs. To
keep things interesting and appealing, Smokey D’s will offer a different
weekly cold entrée option in addition to the daily hot entrée, giving students
the choice of their preferred entrée. Prices are below; milk will be separate. A
sample menu can be found here.

Each meal item will include:
A hot entrée item (different daily) or a cold entree option (rotated
weekly).
Protein, grain, fruit, and vegetable will be offered daily.
Dessert is included once a week as a treat to enhancing the dining
experience for students.

K-4th Grade Pricing: $6 per student per day
Slightly smaller entrée portions to accommodate younger appetites
Vegetable servings: ¼ cup each
Fruit servings: ½ cap each

5th-12th Grade pricing: $7 per day
Larger entrée portions suitable for older students
Vegetable servings: ½ cup each

https://ankenychristianacademy.wufoo.com/forms/m24au440dag3mg/
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/567e8ff3-ac66-4082-b1a4-1baf179127a9.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/3e1665c3-207d-41df-a5d8-f350f3794061.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/0c12f567-c792-4d42-a3c3-62c1e96836c4.pdf


Fruit servings: ½ cup each

Entrée Only: $5 per hot or cold entrée

Our goal is to help students stay focused and attentive in their classes, making
it easier for teachers to deliver lessons and engage with their students. When
students are properly nourished, they are more likely to participate actively in
classroom’s activities and retain the information being taught. With Smokey’s
expertise in child nutrition and dedication to planning menus that align with
USDA meal patterns, Smokey D's is confident that their lunches will
contribute to a positive and productive learning environment.

New Hires at ACA
We are excited to the final member of the ACA team for 2024-2025. Tricia Nikkel has been hired as a part-time
teacher associate. Welcome, Tricia!

Office Hours
Friday, August 16 ,the office will open at 10:00 instead of 7:30. Starting Monday, August 19, normal office hours
resume: Monday-Thursday, 7:30-3:45 and Friday, 7:30-2:00.

Blue Cord Opportunities
High schoolers who want to earn a cord to wear at graduation must complete 80 hours of volunteering/service work



prior to graduation. If your student is interested in earning some hours this summer, we have a few opportunities:
Campus Clean-Up - Saturday, August 10 (Email Mrs. Hansen)
Furniture assembly, Monday, August 12 (email Mr. Weathers)
Back to School prep - Mrs. Bogaards can use help the week of August 19 to distribute logo wear, school
supply boxes and other preparations for back to school. This can be done between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm.
(Email Mrs. Bogaards)

Campus Clean-Up
We're doing a campus clean up on Saturday, Aug. 10 from 8:30-12:00 to help ready the playground for our
students this year. High school students can come work and earn blue cord hours. Email Mrs. Hansen if
you're interested in helping that day.

One Lunch Volunteer Needed!
We need one more volunteer to help with lunch! This would be for the first Wednesday of each month,
approximately 10:30-1:30pm.

You can also volunteer to be included in our Lunch Service Volunteer or Lunch Teacher Assistant Volunteer
Substitute List! There are times when circumstances arise that prevent our regular volunteers from serving. In these
instances, we reach out to our substitute volunteers. Lunch Service volunteers serve from 10:30am until 1:30pm
approximately and Teacher Assistant volunteers serve from 10:45 until 12:15pm approximately. Please let me know
if you have any questions or are interested in helping out with lunch service! Volunteering with the lunch program is
a great way to get involved at ACA!  If you would like to help serve lunch at ACA please reach out
to Natalie Whittemore at (515) 289-6556 or natalie.whittemore@acaeagles.net

REMINDERS FROM LAST WEEK

Teacher Wish Lists
If you'd like to bless the ACA teachers as they start out the year, you can find their classroom wish lists here.

Pastor/Church in JMC
We're proud to have so many denominations and churches represented here at ACA. We are asking all families to
please go into your JMC account, select Registration 24-25, click on Custom Fields and enter your pastor and the
church you attend before school begins.

2024-2025 School Calendar
The 2024-2025 school calendar has been published! You can view it here.

Medication at ACA
In order for students to have a pain reliever (Tylenol/Ibuprofen) at ACA, they need to drop off a bottle in the school
office where it will be kept and administered as needed. If a child needs to take prescription medication while at
school, including inhalers, epi pens, allergy medication, the parent needs to fill out a medication administration
form, the medication needs to be in the original prescription bottle and kept in the office at all times. The form can
be found here and turned into the office when completed.

2024-2025 Athletic Pass
Athletic passes for the 2024-2025 school year are now available to purchase on JMC! Passes will be $100 per adult.
All students K-12 can attend ACA's sporting events at no charge. Graduates of ACA and grandparents can purchase
athletic passes for $75. This year at ACA sporting events, we will be moving to a cashless preferred method of
payment. Cards or athletic passes will be the preferred method of payment at these events. Athletic passes will be

mailto:Joyce.hansen@acaeagles.net
mailto:ryan.weathers@acaeagles.net
mailto:abby@acaeagles.net
mailto:Joyce.hansen@acaeagles.net
mailto:natalie.whittemore@acaeagles.net
https://www.acaeagles.net/giving/ways-to-give/wish-list
https://www.acaeagles.net/parents-resources/school-calendar
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/1f8ab04c-2984-4673-b6ab-8e445f22ba37.docx


able to be picked up at the Back to School night on August 22 or after August 22 in the office.

If a grandparent or friend would like to purchase a pass, they may contact the office to purchase one.

School Supply Lists
While there's still plenty of summer left, we know that school is coming! Here are the school supply lists for 2024-
2025.

High School | Middle School | Elementary

Upcoming Events
 

August

15
 

6:30-8:00: Auditorium Open House and Meet the Venemas and Aukeses

August

22
 

5:00 - 3-year-old Preschool Open House

6:00 - 4-year-old Preschool Open House

6:00-8:00: Back to School Night

August

23
 

PTF Back to School Bash at Sandpiper Recreation Area

August

26
 

1st-12th Grade: First Day of School

August

27
 

Begindergarten and Kindergarten First Day of School

 
 

https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/9ff50bd3-3ef7-4ec9-9c6f-ffdb70a6d459.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/8907cf71-f2ad-4806-b3d1-553653bcb393.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f1bdf98901/b4d4f2a5-270c-44fc-a4c1-21cb3a029272.pdf


(515) 965-8114
1604 W 1st St.

Ankeny, IA 50023
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